Pinewood Springs Water District Newsletter June 1, 2011

District News

During the recent Sanitary Survey conducted by the State Health Department, it was brought to our attention that the State mandated Cross Connection and Backflow Prevention Program. requires that every home in the Pinewood Water District be inspected by the District to make sure each home has the proper backflow devices installed. Also, the State requires a properly installed back flow prevention device on all boilers, auxiliary water supply tanks, and dishwashers. Some of these items require testing by a State licensed inspector. The District will be providing a list of all approved inspectors in the area. Please have your house scheduled for an in-house system inspection by the District or if you have already had an inspection please submit a copy of the paperwork to this office. Call Carl (823 5926) or Gabi (823-5345) for more information.

For any questions or to be included on the agenda for the next Board meeting (June 22nd), please call Gabi at 303-823-5345. The Board can be contacted by emailing all@pwswd.com.

Fire District

The next Fire Board meeting is the 2nd Tuesday (June 14th). For information about the Fire District, please visit the web site: www.pinewoodspringsfire.org.

Road Board

The Pinewood Springs Road Board is asking for your input. Please let us know what you think. Read the PWS Road Board survey that is enclosed and drop off your response at the Firehouse water bill payment slot by June 24.

As always, please report any road problems or requests to the Roads message service, (303) 895-3848. Board meetings are held the 1st Tuesday (June 7th, July 5th) at 7:00 P.M. at the Firehouse. Please enter through the back door.

Pinewood Springs Community Church News

Pinewood Community Church will conduct its annual **Vacation Bible School** June 13th thru the 17th, 3:30-6:15 p.m. Dinner is included. Community children of all ages are always welcome. Normal bible study starts at 9:00 A.M. and Sunday School for the children starts at 10:00 a.m. Regular Church services are also at 10:00 A.M. on Sunday mornings.

On another note, the Church has made it our special mission in these difficult financial times to establish a Community Food Pantry to help those who may find themselves in need. We ask your help to start stocking our shelves. We will be accepting donations at the Church Fellowship Hall every Sunday 11:15 to 12:30. In lieu of canned or dry goods, monetary donations are greatly appreciated and will go to help fill the pantry shelves. If you know of anyone in need, please contact us at 823-6272 and we will gladly deliver food to those who may be ill or unable to get out. If you want to send a monetary donation, please send it to Pinewood Springs Community Church, 260 Buttonrock Road, Lyons, CO 80540. We thank you for your support and interest in this important program...

Property Owners Association

PSPOA ended their fiscal year on May 31st. Dues for the 2011-2012 year were due June 1st. Membership is still only \$25.00 for the whole year. Being a paid member entitles you to be part of the propane, wood pellet and beetle block co-ops. You will also receive 6 copies of the Breez-E, be added to the email list for community bulletins, help fund the insurance for the Tubs and Crescent Lake and allow for more community upgrades. If you have not yet paid, please drop a check in the water drop slot at the firehouse or mail to PSPOA, 61A Kiowa, Lyons, CO 80540.

Many thanks to those of you that did pay the assessment in May. The drawing for the gift certificate will be held at the next PSPOA Board meeting on June 15th.

Don't miss out on the annual 4th of July Parade and Potluck on Monday July 4th. Final details will be announced a bit later. The Parade usually takes place at around 11:00 on Kiowa between Seneca/Arapaho and Upper Wichita. The Potluck will be at the Tubs around 12:30 or so. Please bring a

dish to pass and RSVP to organizer Jacqueline via email jalnco@yahoo.com or call Gabi at 303 823 5345.

Reflective green house number signs (also recommended by the Fire Department for easy house location at night) are still available. They are \$8.00 for paid members and \$12.00 for non-paid members. Ordered signs are ready in about a week. Contact Gabi to place an order.

Bear Aware Coordinator Gary Clements asks that you please notify him if you have a bear encounter. His email is bullmoose@skybeA.M...com.

Please come to the meeting to be held on **June 15th** at 7:00 P.M. at the Firehouse (backdoor). Meetings generally last about an hour and everyone is invited to attend. We welcome your input and ideas!

The PSPOA Board can be reached via email at pspoa@pwswd.com.